
GREEN POINT ADVISORY COMMITTEE
25 Alpine Rd

Novato, CA 94945
February 24,2016

Marin County Supervisors
3501 Civic Center Drive

San Rafael, CA 94903-4157

Re: Separation of Green Point from Black Point and non-approval of the Draft Plan.

Dear Supervisors,

We, the neighbors of the Green Point (GP) area in Novato, which number approximately
380 households are submitting this letter asking you, the Board of Supervisors to please
separate the Community of Green Point from the Community known as Black Point (See
Attachment 1 - Proposed Map). The community of Black Point consists of approximately
230 households. These two communities are physically separated by State HWY 37, The
City ofNovato Community of Stonetree, Marin County Park which includes public
parking, public restrooms and public boat launch and the private business of the Bay
Club including the club house, bar, restaurant and golf course and have very different
characteristics, which supports the Separation.

Our second request is to ask the Board of Supervisors to not include GP in the proposed
update of the 1978 Community Plan and to allow the GP community to have its own
Community Plan.

As the GP community became aware of the Advisory Committee's proposed update to
the 1978 Community Plan, many concerns have been brought to the attention of the GP
community. We believe that we have not been adequately represented on many fronts.
As the information was brought to our attention about the changes and wording in this
update, we were informed that there were only 5 voting board members. There were 2
voting members from GP representing approximately 380 households and 3 voting
members from BP representing approximately 230 households. Additionally, 4 of the 5
members of the AC are officers or board members of the Black Point Improvement Club
(BPIC). This display of influence and lack of GP representation nullifies the validity of
the Draft.

Furthermore, there is proof of our concerns about not being properly notified. We noted
in the Staff report dated July 27,2015 (page 2, Attachment 2), the staff used the BPIC
email list for notification to the community of this process (Attachment 3). On February
17,2015 the President of the BPIC, who is also the VP of the AC posted a message on
"Nextdoor Greenpoint" website, that the BPIC is comprised of 50% GP and 50% BP
residents (Attachment 4). On February 17,2015, the President of the BPIC also
identified the members of the Club as being 33 GP residents and 34 BP residents. This
number represents less than 10% of the GP households. (Attachment 5)














































